Armfield Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of June 25, 2015 Board Meeting
Present:
Robert Shear, Galileo Lopez, Greg Seiler, Ken Liu and Susan Hanson
Management:
Dan Gordon

Administrative:
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:09 pm
2. The minutes from the 3/26/15 meeting were approved as written.

3. Greg Seiler and Galileo Lopez were elected to 3 year terms. Board positions were voted on and were maintained from the 2014-2015 year.

4. Resolution lowering quorum at annual meeting to 15% was approved with the vote at the 2015 annual meeting. 
5. The next meeting will be held on July 30h 2015, at 7pm

Resident Input:
Letter received from a resident regarding overgrowth near Brockmeyer Ct and snakes seen in brush was reviewed and tabled to a future meeting. 
Report of Committees:

Communication – None
Social – None
Management Agent Report:

1.  Management provided an updated maintenance list
New Business:

1. $27,340 was approved for Brothers paving for the community paths by an Internet vote of the Board earlier in June.
2. $32,055.11 was approved to All Rec for the new Volleyball Court by an Internet vote of the Board earlier in June.

3. Quote received from Webb Signs for a 2nd community sign at Lees Corner and Springhaven. Motion to expend $4,999.28 for the new sign was approved unanimously.

4. Motion to spend $1,990 to ValleyCrest to remove 4 trees was approved with 3 Ayes and 1 abstention.
5. Motion to spend $2,355 to ValleyCrest to remove trees blocking the community path by Clary Sage was approved with 3 Ayes and 1 abstention.

6. Letter received from AT&T regarding the renegotiation of lease rates for the cell tower. Board tabled discussion until July meeting.
7. The Board reviewed resident responses to 3 violation letters regarding trash cans.

8. Discussion was held regarding the switching of web hosting services to @home.net Galileo Lopez to investigate over the next month and bring a proposal to the rest of the board.

9. Board contacted office of Michael Frey on switching lane structure at the community entrance at Centreville road.

10. Rob Shear and Dan Gordon met with a pool furniture supplier and will provide a quote for new pool furniture at a future meeting.  
Financial Matters:

1. Management presented financial reports for the period ending May 31, 2015. There was $138,453.13 in the operating account, $150,406.00 in the money market account and $59,774.29 certificates of deposit.  Reserve account balance is $277,497.11.  Account receivables are $8,416.52.
Minutes Approved: 
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